From: Rick Black
To: Bill Ferrigno

Cc: Council Clerk; City Council Email

Subject: Broadview Chase and Parkview

Date: Tuesday, September 17, 2024 1:48:53 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from rblack335@gmail.com. Learn why this is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification]

Subject: Concern Regarding Proposed Changes to Broadview Chase Dr

Dear City Council Members,

I hope this message finds you well. As a resident of The Reserves of Lantern Chase, I appreciate the efforts to address concerns related to new construction and understand the importance of safety in our community. However, I would like to express my concerns regarding the potential decision to make Broadview Chase Dr a one-way road.

While I can understand the frustration some residents feel due to increased traffic, I worry about the long-term precedent this could set. If the decision to make Broadview Chase Dr one way is based on the concerns of a few residents, what will happen when the next group of residents expresses frustration over traffic increases due to future developments or construction? Will more roads be turned into one-way streets?

I believe a more sustainable, community-wide traffic management plan is necessary—one that balances safety, efficiency, and the long-term needs of all residents, rather than implementing reactive changes based on isolated concerns.

I kindly ask that you take this into consideration before moving forward with any decisions. Thank you for your time and your commitment to our community.

Sincerely, Rick Black From: Rick Black
To: Sarah Dinovo

Cc: Bill Ferrigno; Council Clerk; City Council Email; Jonathan Owen; Adam Moore; Tim Pyle

Subject: Re: Broadview Chase and Parkview

Date: Wednesday, October 16, 2024 2:12:41 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from rblack335@gmail.com. <u>Learn why this is important</u>

I also believe that completing Merrick Boulevard through to Troy Road would help alleviate the increasing traffic in these neighborhoods.

Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 17, 2024, at 2:27 PM, Sarah Dinovo <sdinovo@delawareohio.net> wrote:

Thank you for your email. I see that you already copied City Council so I will not need to inform them. I have also copied other members of our Parking and Safety Committee.

I will mention at the September 23rd meeting that we have received comments for public comment for when the public had been working from the original date posted.

I will mention you by first and last name at the October 28th meeting. Your comments will then be posted to the website the following day.

Sarah Dinovo Clerk to Delaware City Council 1 S. Sandusky Street Delaware, Ohio 740-203-1013

----Original Message----

From: Bill Ferrigno

 bferrigno@delawareohio.net>

Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2024 2:09 PM To: Rick Black <rblack335@gmail.com>

Cc: Council Clerk <councilclerk@delawareohio.net>; City Council Email

<CityCouncilEmail@delawareohio.net>
Subject: RE: Broadview Chase and Parkview

Rick -

Thank you for your comments regarding this issue as it is important to gather as much feedback as possible to help render a final decision. Because we are trying to gather additional feedback, we have pushed out the council meeting presentation to October 28th so more residents of the northwest area can have

time to submit their respective comments. You will see the signs adjusted today. Please encourage others to provide written comment as well. In person comments will also be received during the item discussion on October 28th.

Bill Ferrigno Director, Public Works/Engineering

----Original Message----

From: Rick Black <rblack335@gmail.com> Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2024 1:49 PM To: Bill Ferrigno

 ferrigno@delawareohio.net>

Cc: Council Clerk <councilclerk@delawareohio.net>; City Council Email

<CityCouncilEmail@delawareohio.net>
Subject: Broadview Chase and Parkview

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from rblack335@gmail.com. Learn why this is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification]

Subject: Concern Regarding Proposed Changes to Broadview Chase Dr

Dear City Council Members,

I hope this message finds you well. As a resident of The Reserves of Lantern Chase, I appreciate the efforts to address concerns related to new construction and understand the importance of safety in our community. However, I would like to express my concerns regarding the potential decision to make Broadview Chase Dr a one-way road.

While I can understand the frustration some residents feel due to increased traffic, I worry about the long-term precedent this could set. If the decision to make Broadview Chase Dr one way is based on the concerns of a few residents, what will happen when the next group of residents expresses frustration over traffic increases due to future developments or construction? Will more roads be turned into one-way streets?

I believe a more sustainable, community-wide traffic management plan is necessary-one that balances safety, efficiency, and the long-term needs of all residents, rather than implementing reactive changes based on isolated concerns.

I kindly ask that you take this into consideration before moving forward with any decisions. Thank you for your time and your commitment to our community.

Sincerely, Rick Black